

Montgomery Township Park and Recreation Board Meeting Minutes for December 9, 2015

The monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Park and Recreation Board was held on December 9, 2015 in the Montgomery Township Community and Recreation Center. The members of the Park and Recreation Board in attendance included: Al Quasti, Linda Brooks, Kim Greene, Angelo Grasso, Jim Early, and Tony Ruggieri. Also in attendance were Greg Reiff (Public Works Foreman), Brian Forman (Recreation Director), Matt Reimel (Athletics and Recreation Coordinator), Michael J Fox (Board Liaison), MTBSA President Brian Ferko along with 3 other volunteers of MTBSA and Residents Mr and Mrs D'Angeli and their daughter.

CALL TO ORDER

Al Quasti called the meeting to order at 7:34 pm and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Jim Early made a motion to approve the November 11, 2015 minutes and Linda Brooks seconded the motion. The minutes were approved unanimously.

PUBLIC COMMENT

MTBSA Baseball President Brian Ferko had questions and concerns regarding the fees for the fields. The board agreed to postpone the start of the fees until January 1, 2017.

Mr & Mrs D'Angeli and their daughter provided audio clips of the noise from inside and outside her house. A petition was signed by 52/56 residents stating to change the Bark Park Hours. Linda Brooks made a motion to re-establish the Bark Park rules, post an ordinance sign at the entrance of the park and change the hours of operation from 8:00am-Dusk. Jim Early seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.

CAPITAL PROJECTS

Public Works Foreman Greg Reiff reported that the Whistle Stop Park Pavilion roof is now complete, and they hope to finish next week.

PARK UPDATE

None

RECREATION UPDATE

Recreation Director Brian Forman reported that Breakfast with Santa had a great turn out, the membership statistics since opening, how popular rentals have been and also that the Newsletter will be going out shortly.

NEW BUSINESS

None

OLD BUSINESS

None

OTHER BUSINESS

None

ADJOURNMENT

Kim Greene made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 pm. The motion was seconded by Linda Brooks. The motion passed unanimously.

The next meeting is scheduled for January 6, 2016, 7:30 pm at the CRC Building.

Submitted by Matt Reimel